CIPFA EUROPEAN GROUP

GENERAL MEETING, 31 OCTOBER 2013, BRUSSELS

MINUTES

Present:
10 European Group (Institute) members


1 further Institute Member (Group webmaster)
Apologies for absence: Michael Bain, Helen Feetenby, Suzanne Henderson, Jeff Mason, Neil Usher, Peter Welch.
Opening

The meeting started at 1545 with a vote of thanks to past President Leslie Milne for his long service as the head of the group.

Minutes of the 2012 Annual General Meeting, held on 16 January 2013 

The minutes of the last general meeting (16 January 2013) were agreed as and adequate and accurate summary of events.

President’s Report on 2013 activities

The President started by thanking members constructive comments and business information into the earlier afternoon  He also said that the Group should feel happy with the new global approach and that the Group will continue to support CIPFA initiatives, as shown in these sessions, where many suggestions for possible transnational organisational contacts were identified.
The President noted the key step forward for the Group of the first CIPFA European group student for the main qualification and encouraged this as a precedent for future joiners.  To recognise this major step forward, the Group proposed and agreed unanimously that there should a student representative on the Group management team.  Therefore, the new student, Vanessa Lelandais (NATO), was voted unanimously into this post.   Close links with the National Student Forum will also be built.

The Secretary noted both the attendance of new faces and that the latest Group Member list shows some new blood.  In the CIPFA President’s earlier seminar session, the President said that he would endeavour to contact all members before Christmas to listen to their views and needs.    Mark Crisp also suggested building links with schools requiring capacity building, and also with the Luxembourg University offerings of entrepreneurship, business and finance. 

The Secretary reported comments made by the CIPFA President on ways of ensuring an effective seminar with god attendance. The Past President noted that Seminar attendance levels, as usual, represented half of active membership, despite conflicting demands of work and (in some key territories) half term.  The Secretary noted that members were asked about date suitability before it was confirmed, and most responses indicated it acceptable.  
The President also noted that the recent Conference for the Regions had identified several possible initiatives that might be beneficial and best practices could be taken from other Groups.  An example would be Northern Ireland, winner of the Most Improved Region award, running school management games.

Financial report 2013
The President reported that it was too early to present a Report and Financial Statements for the year ended 31 December 2013. The Region currently has a balance of about £6,500, including reserves, subvention (c. £2,700) and an advance in a Luxembourg bank account (c. £1,700).

The President reported that financial management of bank accounts is being centralised by CIPFA in London and so local accounts will be ended.  Therefore, further expense claims etc. need to be sent there.
The Luxembourg bank requires the extant bank signatories to access and close that account in person.  Therefore, action is required and a  visit was proposed by extant signatory, Past President, Leslie Milne to Luxembourg, along with (Luxembourg-based) Treasurer, Neil Usher, in order to release the money and close the account as soon as feasible.  
Any other business
No other business was reported.

Election of Officers for 2013/14 and 2014/15
The President initiated the EGM 2013 process.  The Secretary explained that the standard process that had been undertaken and reported that there had been no nomination forms returned.  
It was proposed in turn that each of the three officers continue and each was carried unanimously: Ross Walton (President), Mark Crisp (Vice President) and Vicky Bainbridge (Honorary Secretary).
The appointment as Treasurer of Neil Usher (incumbent) was also proposed.  The President will contact his to see if he is amenable to continuing in the role.

Leslie Milne was co-opted on to the management team as past president and new member Vanessa Lelandais was co-opted as student representative.
Completed nomination forms were finalised, to be retained by the Secretary.

Closure

The President thanked the CIPFA officers and staff who had attended the EGM. There was no other business and the meeting closed at 1630.     

